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Top Performance Averages

Congratulations to all students who received a certi�cate for the recent learning behaviour

update.  Students who achieve Good or Excellent for all the learning behaviours will score a

Performance Average of 3.5 or above.  These students are demonstrating the behaviours to

be successful and, as such, are recognised with a certi�cate. 

Homegroup teachers and Team Leaders are working with students to identify strategies for

students to improve on their recent scores.  The Homework Club on a Wednesday night is

available for all students who would like a quiet space to �nish o� work or to seek assistance.

 

We are committed to supporting students to reach their potential.  The last two days of Term

1 are our Parent, Teacher, Student conversations.  These are an important part of our

calendar and provide time for parents to discuss students’ progress so far.

I encourage you to check the Learning Behaviour Update which will be available prior to the

conversations and then make an appointment with your child’s classroom teachers to

discuss their progress.

Message from our 
Campus Principal
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'Doing my best on the NAPLAN test’

The National Assessment Program- Literacy and Numeracy test is well underway.  I have

been really impressed with the way that students have been engaging with the online test

and how well they have been conducting themselves.  They’ve been organised, respectful to

others, and doing their best!

End of term activities

At Churchill, we always endeavour to �nish the term with a whole school assembly followed

by a fun activity.  Whilst we are still waiting for the colour to arrive, we are hopeful it will be

here in time to hold our annual Colour Run! More information will be made available in

Compass in the coming week/s.

Awareness Days

Each year we invite our Year 5 and 6 students from across our feeder schools to attend a day

at Churchill Campus and experience a day in the life of a Secondary Student.  Our awareness

days are in Week 2 of Term 2, on May 2nd and May 4th .

 

Cleo Lazaris

Churchill Campus Principal
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Key Dates

Term 1   

Fri 24 Mar Yr 7 Wellington Cricket

Fri 24 Mar Wellington Volleyball

Thu 30 Mar Blue Edge Visit the Summit

Sat 1 April Easter in Yinnar Music Performance

Wed 5 Apr Parent, Teacher Conversations 3.30pm - 7.00pm

Bookings open on Compass Mon 27 March at 9.00am

Thu 6 Apr Parent, Teacher Conversations 10.00am - 1.00pm

No Scheduled classes

Thu 6 Apr Term 1 Ends

Term 2   

Mon 24 Apr Sta� Professional Development Day - No Scheduled Classes

Tue 25 Apr ANZAC Day Public Holiday - College Closed

Wed 26 Apr Students Commence Term 2

Mon 23 - 26 May YR 7 Camp Coolamatong

Mon 12 June King's Birthday Public Holiday - College Closed

Fri 23 Jun Term 2 Ends

Term 3  

Mon 10 July Term 3 Commences

Mon 4 Sept Student Free Day                         

Fri 15 Sept Last Day of Term 3        

Calendar Of Events
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Term 4  

Mon 2 Oct                 Term 4 Commences

Mon 6 Nov Student Free Day

Tue 7 Nov Melbourne Cup Public Holiday - College Closed

Fri 15 Dec College Awards Ceremony

 

College Key Contacts

For a full list of College wide key contacts please go to:
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Learning Behaviour Update (LBU) Reports

As we move towards the end of Term 1, parents and Year 7 Students will receive the second

set of scores for their subjects, on Compass. We can then compare what has happened in

the last four weeks of learning. 

Are students adjusting well to bringing equipment to class from their tidy lockers? 

Are students completing class work as either expected or negotiated with their teachers?

Are they arriving on time to classes and participating by asking questions, paying attention

and working well with peers? etc. 

We expect that in Term Two, students will be feeling more adjusted, con�dent, and

organized, and will have learned some strategies that enable them to do their best in classes.

Year 7 News
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Recognition and Celebration

Students, teachers and no doubt home are feeling proud of the astonishingly high number of

students who achieved over 3.5/4 for their �rst LBU score this term. As the photos show, our

hot chip and cold drink lunch was a ‘sell-out’. Certi�cates were awarded in assembly, along

with our weekly spinning of the PBS Achievement Wheel. Let’s not forget those students who

have been recognized for trying their best and have remained con�dent and determined that

they can and will improve their learning this year. They are positive about what skills they

need to work on and that's great to see. 

 

Camp Coolamatong

Just $50: Now Everyone can go to Camp Coolamatong!

The government has subsidized the camp fee, a clear sign that the life skills, academic,

social and emotional learning outcomes from attending camp are valuable for our growing

youngsters. A decision about whether or not to go to camp need not be about whether your
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child has been to this camp or one like it in previous years, but the new, age-appropriate

range of activities, their stage of growth and relationship-building bene�ts of the experience.

Of course, we will need to look at each student’s behavior so far this term to ensure that we

can trust every student to ‘do the right thing’, be trustworthy and responsible away from

home and school, before permission to attend is granted. 

Please sign up for camp on Compass as soon as possible.

 

 

Art

Stereotypes

Students have been learning about stereotypes and how they can in�uence a population.

The class has learned to be mindful that what we see is a 2-dimensional version of people

and that humans are a mix of many things, not just to be judged by the trait that we show. 

 

The class has worked on twisted Fairy tale stereotypical characters and has changed them in

one of four ways: Make life bad for the ‘hero’ character, make the ‘hero’ character evil, give

the character the opposite personality, or change the species of the character. 

 

The students have then given their new versions a name to match the changes and

presented their characters with a background setting.

 

Darren Campbell

Tear 7 Team Leader
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Hi everyone,

 

Our Year 8s are working well in preparation for the upcoming CATs.

 They’ll be taking place over the next few weeks.  The latest Learning

Behaviour Updates are now available on Compass and we’ve

celebrated record numbers of high learning behaviour achievers and

high attendances over the last week. Well done to those students!  

Student Laptops

This a reminder that students are expected to have a charged laptop and that students need

to bring their laptops to all classes. Could parents and guardians please check that their child

is taking their charged laptop to school with a charger?  This would assist with trying to

develop good organisational habits.

Karoonda Park Camp

Year 8 students from Kurnai College, Churchill Campus went to Karoonda Park for their

school camp at the end of February.  We changed the dates of the Year 8 camp to maximise

the camp experiences based on activity options available in the warmer weather. 

On the way to Karoonda Park, the students stopped o� at Buchan Caves and went through

Year 8 News
Warm welcome.
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 the Royal Cave. The limestone cave consisted of

many chambers, �lled with calcite-rimmed pools and

stalactite crystals covering the cave’s roof. Jumping

back on the bus the students travelled the last part of

the journey before arriving at Karoonda Park. Excitedly

the students exited the bus ready and wanting to

explore the place they would call home for the next

week. 

The students settled into their dorms and were treated to some free time, before a delicious

three-course dinner. A night hike around the farm and neighbouring bushland entertained

the students as they went searching for native wildlife. Possums, koalas, frogs and spiders

were some of the many animals spotted. 

 

We cycled through a range of activities on Tuesday, enjoying the

great weather throughout the day.  Half of the students started

with abseiling and zip lining while the other half went horse riding,

played frisbee golf, battled the initiatives course and played Gaga

Ball.  We enjoyed an amazing lunch with sausage rolls and salad

then swapped groups for the afternoon.  Many students rode

horses, abseiled or went on a zip line for the �rst time.  Some

students were quite apprehensive about these activities but

persisted with them, eventually enjoying the experiences.  We �nished o� the activities with

some free time or a swim in the pool.

 

The fantastic weather continued into Wednesday.  We packed the bus and headed o� to

Willis campground in the Snowy River National Park, for the overnight camp and white water

rafting on the Snowy River.  On the bus ride to Willis, we stopped o� at the ghost town

Suggan Buggan, and explored the old 1865 preserved schoolhouse. 

We saw spectacular scenery as we drove along mountainous roads with steep drops. Many

students had not previously experienced the Victorian High Country.  We had mixed
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reactions to the steep windy roads.  On arrival at the

campground and raft departure point, we saw a canoe

tree with 2 canoes cut from it!  

 

After a rafting

safety talk,

students were

divided into two groups for the activities.  While one

group rafted or kayaked down the river, the other

group set up camp and had some free time at the

river.  Some very excited and some very nervous

students paddled their way down the Snowy River, travelling through the rapids and paddling

along the more placid parts of the rivers. 

Exhilarated, the students reached the exit point, hardly

minding that they were soaked from head to toe,

others jumping in to enjoy a swim at the end of the

raft. The �rst group exchanged stories of their

adventures, and waited for the second group to come

down the river.  Despite some student’s earlier

reservations about rafting, their doubts were washed

away once on the water, and they thoroughly enjoyed the experience.

 

 We then had a large camp�re where we cooked baked potatoes and a beef stew for dinner.

 We went for a night walk to New South Wales then camped under huge tarps hanging from

the trees.  We enjoyed waking up in the bush Thursday morning and having a lazy breakfast

looking over the Snowy River, mountains and the bush.  

After the long pack-up, we were back on the bus for

the trip home.  We detoured past the Little River

Gorge, which is the deepest gorge in Victoria.  We

went on a hike where we were able to burn o� some

energy and explore the spectacular sights.  

After some morning tea, we were back on the bus

where many students slept, exhausted.  Arriving back

at Karoonda we were met with a lasagne lunch.  After unpacking and re-energised after

lunch, we tackled a walk to the top of Dingo Hill.  The walk was interesting as we hiked

through cow and horse paddocks, through the bush and up the mountain.  We then enjoyed

afternoon tea with a hot camp�re milo and views across the mountains before the walk back

to camp.  We �nished o� Thursday with a game of spotto and then a movie night. 
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Karoonda park sta� surprised us on Friday morning by planting a tree for our school.  The

Omeo Gum will have a plaque dedicating it to Kurnai Churchill.  The Omeo Gum is a favourite

koala feed tree. The Karoonda environment is still struggling after the �res and a tree-

planting program is in place to support them, for the long term.

 

Getting on the buses Friday morning and leaving Karoonda Park was an experience met with

mixed feelings. The students were sad to be leaving camp but were excited to be heading

home to see their families. The sta� were very proud of how the students engaged and

presented themselves throughout the entire camp experience.

 

 

Student Accounts of Camp

Lily Sykes

In week 5, Term 1, the Year 8 teachers and students travelled by bus to Karoonda Park Camp

in Gelantipy. On the way to camp, we stopped at Howard Park and Buchan Caves, and had

lunch there. During camp, the activities groups participated in: Horse riding, Abseiling,

Initiative courses, Night / Day walks, Zip Lining, Movie Night, Camping and rafting at the

Snowy River.

During free time, we had dinner duties and played dodgeball, gaga ball and other activities.

Overall Karoonda Park camp helped students and teachers. It encouraged people to try more

things and to form more relationships.

 

Xaiden Hudson

Camp is very educational and a bit thrilling. We rode on horses, went abseiling, and went on

a �ying fox. We went water rafting on the Snowy River and camped by the Snowy River.

Before we got to camp we looked at things and listened to history in the Buchan Caves.
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Lilly Holt

42 students were at Karoonda Park Camp. The year 8 camp was one of the most enjoyable

and amazing camps! We slept at the Snowy River on Wednesday night after rafting in the

Snowy River which was half a kilometre away from the state border to New South Wales.

Some of the activities at camp were horse riding, abseiling, �ying fox, hiking, night walks and

swimming. The food was amazing and we did volleyball or gaga ball in our free time 

 

Ali Sevenson

42 year 8 students from the Churchill Campus travelled up the mountains to Karoonda Park

Camp for the week. We experienced di�erent activities and challenges, such as horse riding,

hiking, rafting, swimming, abseiling and even a �ying fox. On Wednesday night we went up to

the Snowy River and did an overnight camp which students really enjoyed. They experienced

a fun and enjoyable time as well as learning a lot at camp. 

Camp Week Program at School

Students remaining at school undertook inquiry projects looking at sustainability within the

Snowy River Hydro Scheme and the issues relating to brumbies in the high country.  They

also enjoyed extra food and wood technology classes and some social and team-building

time.  Many students reported the capture the �ag activity was the highlight!

Art

Students have been working on their themed two-point perspective city street artworks. All

horizontal lines must go back towards two vanishing points, including the outside lines of the

building. All details and features of decoration are in a theme of their choice. Students have

then outlined and added colour decorations to their city streets. Students have spent two-

three weeks working on these amazingly detailed drawings with a wide variety of engaging

themes. 
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Karen Anders

Year 8 Team Leader
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Hey everyone, 

There is a lot happening with our Year 9’s over the past few weeks and

I’m excited to get to share some of these things with our community.

The students have settled into the year and we are seeing a lot of

positive learning happening across the year level. Each week we are

seeing an increase in our KPA’s (Kurnai Positive Acknowledgements)

with a peak of over 500 acknowledgments in a week. The green

Compass reports acknowledge the positive learning behaviours our

students have shown, which I share each week with our students at assembly. Please

continue to support us in acknowledging your child’s great work by talking to them about

these KPA’s at home. 

LBU Reward Lunch 

Recently we acknowledged the strong

start to the year our students have

achieved by giving students who achieved

an LBU of above 3.5 a certi�cate at

assembly. We had many students across

the year level get above a 3.5 or get very

close to it, which is amazing to see. As well

as being acknowledged at assembly and

receiving a certi�cate to put in their

professional portfolio; students who achieved a score above 3.5 also were rewarded with a

Year 9 News
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hot chip lunch and a can of drink. The next round of LBU’s are due out shortly and I look

forward to seeing the amazing e�ort our students have put in recently be acknowledged in

those reports. 

 

Don Valley School of Leadership

Congratulations to Nicola MacGregor,

Armani Matthews, Arabella Altavas,

Claire Lindsay, Harry Forbes, and Toby

Mountjoy for being accepted to the Don

Valley School of Leadership in Term 2. 

This program allows students to live

onsite at the school to undertake an 8-

week program aimed at developing their leadership skills, amongst other personal qualities,

and work collaboratively with other year 9 students from a number of high schools across

Victoria. They will get to continue their learning in this unique environment while also

participating in many adventure activities and working together to develop a community

learning project which will bene�t the entire school community. I can’t wait to see what they

come up with and the growth that they will undoubtedly show through their participation in

this program.

NAPLAN

Well done to both of our Year 7 and Year 9 cohorts for the e�orts they have put into

completing their Naplan testing this year. Students were treated to extra brain food and the

chance to enjoy a hot Milo before these tests to ensure they were fuelled and ready to give

these tests the best e�ort they could. 

Naplan is a great opportunity for our students to identify their growth across a 2-year period

of schooling. From my observations walking around and monitoring these tests our students

have worked hard and I can’t wait to see the amazing growth that their results will show. I

look forward to celebrating our student's achievements with them once we get the results

later this year. 

Year 9 Camp to Melbourne

The Year 9 camp to Melbourne is beginning to come together and I look forward to providing

this opportunity to our students. The camp will be running from the 14th of August to the
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18th of August. I will be providing more details to students and their families over the next

couple of weeks so please stay tuned and get involved once this event becomes life on

Compass.

Art - Say it! Creating an impact with art

Students have been learning about stereotypes and how they can in�uence a population.

The class has learnt to be mindful that what we see is a 2-dimensional version of people and

that humans are a mix of many things, not just to be judged by the trait that we show. 

 

The class has worked on twisted Fairy tale stereotypical characters and has changed them in

one of four ways: Make life bad for the ‘hero’ character, make the ‘hero’ character evil, give

the character the opposite personality, or change the species of the character. 

 

The students have then given their new versions a name to match the changes and

presented their characters with a background setting.

 

Concerns or queries
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If you have any concerns or queries about any of the items mentioned above, Year 9 student

matters, or just general inquiries, please do not hesitate to give the year 9 team a call on

51323700 or email Matthew Suter.        

 

Matthew.Suter@education.vic.gov.au
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Reports and attendance are two areas we focus on and celebrate as

a campus, and an area where many of our students are kicking goals!

It was very pleasing to see over half of our cohort achieve 3.5 and

above in the �rst of our learning behaviours update. Congratulations

to all, an outstanding achievement!

 

LBU Allstars:

Robert Aarons, Kendra Bailey, Arabella Baker, Cianese Bannister, Hallie Beam, Elise Blight,

Ashton Busk, Luisa Cardillo, Sky Consta, Nephi Doherty, Darcy Fehlberg, Krystah Foster,

Kiara Freeman, Jacinta Gittos, Ella Hanson, Tayla Heslop, James Hutchinson, Marissa

Johnstone, Bethany Laws, Jessica Macgregor, Jett Macrae, Taylor Mans�eld, Bryleigh

Matthews, Leandra McLauchlan, Najib Moawad, Brooke Ryan, Harley Scandrett, Tahli

Schmidt, Tamsin Schmidt, Lexi Sykes, Jarrod Thomas, Sidney Townsend, Ruby Turner Jellis,

Dean Xuereb, Desiree Webb, Sway Wilson, Zoe Woodward.

College Athletics Day 

Year 10 was well represented at our recent college athletics day. Congratulations to all who

participated and represented their house and our team.

Work Experience 

Year 10 News
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Students are currently busy arranging work experience which will take place in Term 2 from

Monday 15th to Friday 26th May.

Tassie Trip 

Information and consent forms for our Year 10 trip to Tasmania will be out within the next

couple of weeks. Please be aware that spots are limited and will be done on a �rst-in-best-

dressed basis. The camp/trip is always a highlight for the students and sta�, and is a great

way to create positive memories of the high school years. Please keep an eye out for this

information.

Expectations and Attendance 

With such a busy program, and students representing the school in local workplaces across

our region, Kurnai College has high expectations of all students to behave in ways that re�ect

our values. The Year 10 team will continually communicate to the students the expectations

of attendance, behaviour and wearing the correct uniform. We appreciate your support on

these matters and respectfully remind you of notifying the school if your child is absent and

to sign your child out from the front o�ce if you collect your child early from school.

 

Todd Miller

Year 10 Team Leader
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Message from the College Principal

 

G’day everyone, 

It’s been a super busy term across our campuses with everyone

focussed on improving their learning. I've been super impressed by the

excellent work I’ve been seeing in the classes I visit and even more

satisfying is seeing the great way our students, their teachers and

classroom assistants are working together. 

 

We have had some sta�ng challenges and it continues to be a challenge to �nd teachers

and other sta�, but we are not as desperate as some schools in Gippsland, and I’m pleased

that our education program hasn’t had to be reduced.  

 

The athletics sports were a highlight for the many students who participated and enjoyed the

day, and we are thankful to our sta� team who organised the event lead by Ms Dodd. 

 

Morwell campus building project is virtually complete and the school is looking great and

providing an awesome place for our students to learn.

 

Have a great easter and don’t eat too much chocolate!

 

 Anthony Rodaughan

 College Principal 

 

School Captains

College News
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University Campus

Kurnai College University Campus College Captains Jazmine

Sanders, William Bonnici, and Kerwin Valdez were inducted

into their roles during Kurnai College’s Awards Ceremony held

in December 2022.

"It's truly an honour to be school captain. I look forward to

hearing the voice of the Kurnai Community and making a

positive change," said Will.

“I am wanting to help promote mental health and be a voice for our students”, said Jazmine.

 

Churchill Campus

Bryleigh Matthews and Sidney Townsend have been inducted

at the Churchill Campus as School Captains alongside, Vice

Captains Zoe Woodward and Bobby Aarons. 

“Being school captain gives me the opportunity to make this

incredible school even better,” said Sidney. 

“I want to make sure students feel like they are heard and

included in the school community,” said Bryleigh.

 

Morwell Campus

At the Morwell Campus, School Captains Kieran Webb and

Ayla Schiavello were inducted as School Captains. 

“I’m very excited to be able to give students a voice,” said

Ayla.

“With all the activities planned, I can’t wait to see how much

of an improvement we can make to the college this year,” said Kieran.

 

To see all the School Captains' introductions: https://kurnai.co/captains

 

Athletics Day

The last day of summer, Tuesday 28th February provided a perfect warm day to host  Kurnai

College’s Inter House Athletics Carnival at Joe Carmody Reserve in Newborough on.

Students from across the College came together and participated in various track and �eld

events, novelty events such as limbo, longest footy kick, or the balloon toss, or simply spent a

relaxing day catching up with their friends.

https://kurnai.co/captains


22/05/2023, 15:09 Issue 2 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/pNaVmKJ/preview/pdf 23/39

Forsyth  prevailed and took out  the Kurnai College House Athletics Championship Cup

winning by a whopping margin of 392 points ahead of runners up Thorpe.

It was fantastic to see the students competing, striving to do their best for their house, and

getting into the spirit of the day by getting involved and dressing up in their house colours. 

Congratulations to all our competitors and we wish our top performers all the very best in

their e�orts for the Wellington Athletics Carnival that will be held next term.

A huge thank you to all the sta� and students from Kurnai College for their e�orts and to the

Health and Physical Education sta� for their professional running of the day.

 

Results

Forsyth  (Blue) 1281

Thorpe  (Red) 889

Siddle (Yellow) 853

Freeman (Green) 730

 

Age Group Champions

Year 7 Skylah Russell Aiden Goodwin

Year 8 Alyssa Cormack Cody Boys

Year 9 Claire Lindsay Troy McCann

Year 10 Kystal Collier-Luke  Jackson Jones
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Year 11 Nadia He Andrew Tyrell

Year 12 Zoe Nickson Ben Woodward

Records Broken

YR 7 200m Skylah Russell FRE 30.27 def E. Martin (THO 2011) 30.26

YR 7 Long Jump Skylah Russell FRE 3.9m = S. Bry (FOR 2020) 3.9m

YR 9 High Jump Claire Lindsay FOR 1.37m def C. Aristtidou (2011) 1.35m

YR 12 200m Lachlan Freeman SID 23.20 def A. Wellington (FOR 2022) 24.05

 

Music News

Yinnar Food Truck Festival

Our music students from across the College have had a very busy start to the school year.

Students came together to perform at the Yinnar food truck festival, it was a fantastic

opportunity for our students to have been invited to participate in this great local community

event. 

 

Welcome BBQ
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During the term we welcomed new families to the College with a

BBQ and musical entertainment at both Morwell & Churchill junior

campuses. This gave our Kurnai College community the

opportunity to see and hear �rst-hand our wonderful musicians at

work and the possibilities that exists for new students wanting to

be involved in our music program. 

 

V.C.E Workshop

During the school holidays we will host a V.C.E music workshop aimed at re�ning our

student’s aural analysis, theory and performance skills in preparation for end of year

examinations. 

 

Easter in Yinnar Collaboration

On Saturday the 1st April our College has

been invited to perform at the Easter

Celebrations in Yinnar. We will be

performing in collaboration with Traralgon

College and our students are very much

looking forward to the event. Please come

along from 4-6PM and support our

performing arts students. 

 

What to Learn a musical instrument?

Student wanting to learn a musical instrument, we have limited spaces available for brass &

woodwind instruments. Please collect an expression of interest form from the general o�ce,

or speak to the College Music Coordinator, Mr Chris Gretton to �nd out more information.

 

 

Sports News

Wellington District Cricket

During week 6, Kurnai College had three integrated teams from the Churchill Campus and

Morwell Campus represent the College at the Wellington District school cricket.

While neither the Year 7, Year 8 or Year 9/10 teams came away with a win from their

respective 20/20 games, the students had fun participating and working together as a team

while upholding the school's pillars; engagement, excellence, relationships and work ethic.
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School Values

Kurnai College’s four pillars underpin all aspects of our work.
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Parent Teacher Interviews

Parent Teacher Interviews will occur on Wednesday 5th April, 3.30pm - 7.00pm and Thursday

6th April, 10.00am - 1.00pm. There will be no scheduled classes on Thursday 6th of April,

therefore the last day of classes, Wednesday 5th April, is a full day with the usual 2:50pm

�nish.

 

Booking for Parent Teacher Interviews will open on Monday 27th of March and you will be

noti�ed via the Compass Parent Portal when they open. 

Blue Edge

Blue EDGE (Educate, Develop, Grow, Empower) Program is once again been o�ered at the

Churchill Campus this term. The eight-week program which is run by Blue Light in

partnership with Victoria Police combining physical training, mentoring and life skills. 

Over the duration of the eight-weeks, the selected 12 students from Years 8/9 participate in

two sessions a week that aims to increase the student’s resilience and wellbeing using

�tness and activity-based learning. In partnership with Victoria Police members, the program

builds positive relationships between young people, the police and wider community

support networks. 

School News
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Homework Club

Student Representative Committee 2023
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School Wide Positive Behaviour Support
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CSEF

The Camps, Sports and Excursions

Fund (CSEF) provides payments for

eligible students to attend activities

like:

school camps or trips

swimming and school-

organised sports programs

outdoor education programs

excursions and incursions.

From 2020, the Victorian Government

is investing an additional $160.9

million for the Camps, Sports and

Excursions Fund over the next four

years. This funding will help ensure

more than 220,000 government and

non-government students from lower-

income families can participate in camps, sports and excursions each year.

2023 College Council Elections Nominations

Congratulations to Bronwyn Woodward, Jason Phillips, Ellizabeth Barkley and Louise Watson

on their successful election to the College Council. We hope your time as councillors will be

Important School Information

CSEF Application.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-5b936266-a6fb-4bc2-9e92-9b5a902ae068.pdf?deg=auto
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enjoyable and productive. 

We are also delighted to be able to announce that Dan Swallow from the Morwell Campus

and Matthew Suter & Peter Townsend from the Churchill Campus have been declared DET

Representatives.

A big thank you to all elected councillors for being prepared to take on this important role.

Code Red Fire Danger

A reminder to all families, that on days of

Code Red in the West & South Gippsland

Fire Zone, all campuses will be closed.

This is a change to previous years, and we

ask families to be aware of this in preparation

to when Summer returns.

 

Bush�re Preparedness

Schools  on  the  Bush�re  At-

Risk  Register  and Schools at Risk of

Grass�re (Category 4)

 

Fire danger ratings and warnings are

used in Victoria to provide clear direction

on the safest options for preserving life.

 

Schools and children’s services listed on the DET Bush�re At-Risk Register (BARR) and those

at risk  of grass�re (Category 4) will be closed when a  Code Red �re danger rating day

(Catastrophic) is determined in  their Bureau of Meteorology district. Our school has been

identi�ed as being one of those at high bush�re or grass�re risk.

 

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to four days notice of a potential Code Red

day closure  by Compass or SMS. A Code Red day will be determined by the Emergency

Management Commissioner no later than 1.00 pm the day before the potential closure. Once

we are advised of the con�rmation of  the  Code Red day (Catastrophic)  we  will

provide you with advice before the end of the school day.
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Once con�rmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in

the weather forecast. This is to avoid confusion and help your family plan alternative care

arrangements for your child. It is also important to note that:

No sta� will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Code Red

day (Catastrophic).

School camps will be cancelled if a Code Red �re danger rating day is determined for

the Bureau of Meteorology district in which the camp is located.

All bus routes that travel through the Code Red area will be cancelled.

Depending on which Bureau of Meteorology district is impacted bus route

cancellations may a�ect our school.

On these Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their Bush�re Survival Plan – on

such days children should never be left at home alone or in the care of older children.

 

For those of us living in a bush�re prone area, the Country Fire Authority (CFA) advises that

when Code Red days  are  forecast, the  safest  option  is  to  leave  the  night

before or early on the morning of the Code Red day .

 

As part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as �re, we have updated and

completed our Emergency Management Plan, re-prioritised any maintenance works that may

assist in preparing for the threat of �re and cleared our facility’s grounds and gutters.

 

What can parents do?

Make sure your family’s bush�re survival plan is up-to-date and includes alternative

care arrangements in the event that our school is closed.

Ensure we have your current contact details, including your mobile phone

numbers. Keep in touch with us by reading our newsletters, by checking our website

kurnai.co and by  talking to your child’s teacher or any other member of the teaching

sta� about our emergency management plan.

Most importantly at this time of year, if you’re planning a holiday or short stay in the

bush or in a coastal area, you should check warnings in

advance of travel and remain vigilant during your stay.

If your child is old enough, talk to them about bush�res

and your family’s bush�re survival plan.

You can access more information about children’s services closures on the

Department of Education and Training website –

http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/
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see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx

Multiple sources that o�er information on emergencies are listed below:

VicEmergency app – that can be downloaded on your androidand iOS mobile devices

VicEmergency Hotline(1800 226 226)

Website https://emergency.vic.gov.au

Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/vicemergency)

Twitter (https://twitter.com/vicemergency)

ABC local radio,Sky News and other emergency broadcasters

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx
https://emergency.vic.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/vicemergency
https://twitter.com/vicemergency
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Berry Street

Youth Space 

Please �nd attached below the link for Youth

Space's latest newsletter

Community News

Youthspace_Newsletter.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-db113c28-798c-41c0-bc81-5faff49bf88e.pdf?deg=auto


22/05/2023, 15:10 Issue 2 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/pNaVmKJ/preview/pdf 36/39

Holiday Camps

All Ability Sport

Kinship Care Support Group

Latrobe Valley Express

Young Carers 
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Morwell Citizen Band

Churchill United Soccer Club

ASD Support Group
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Baseball

Interchange ROADIES

  Funded Suicide Prevention
Training

Gippsland Festival of Rugby

If you wish to promote your sporting club,

community group or non-for-pro�t organisation in

our school newsletter please email
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kurnai.co@education.vic.gov.auLatrobe Valley

Express


